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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been reading ‘The Three Little Pigs’ and the children have collaged and printed the pigs three houses.  We have also been looking at our house numbers.  Parents, could you discuss your house number with your child.  They will get a sticker if they tell their teacher what number they live at!

In Letters and Sounds we have been looking at initial sounds of words and rhyming pair words, e.g tin, pin…cat, mat…dolly, lolly… and back and sack.  Well done children!



	Reception

	
	This week we have been thinking about how materials change. We filled a glove with water , put it into the freezer and noticed how it had turned into the ice hand. We spent the day observing how the ice melted and why. Everyone then used their finger phonemes to write about how the ice hand felt and we saw some very good describing words. The children have also had the opportunity to play with cornflour and water making a lovely gloop. In numeracy we have been learning about taking away. The children have been using objects and mark making to work out their answers.

	Year 1

	1C
	In Literacy this week we have been reading some books by Jill Murphy about a family of elephants! We have been learning what a 'verb' is and have been trying to spot some verbs in sentences. We used some of the verbs to write a list of instructions for the baby elephant explaining what to do to get ready for bed. Well done to Kayden, Reneah, Lakisha and Faizan for super ideas. In Numeracy this week we have been learning about 2D shapes. We tried hard to describe them to each other without using their names and have been thinking of ways to sort them into two groups. Well done everyone for trying hard.

	1H
	This week we have been learning all about verbs in Literacy as these will help us to write instructions for the Large Family. Ikem and Khayam have done really well to find verbs in sets of instructions. In numeracy we have been recognising and naming 2D shapes. Aidan, Michal, Areeb and Ishaq all gave fabulous descriptions of mystery 2D shapes when we played our guess the shape game! I look forward to seeing you all at Parents' Evening on Monday 9th February.

	1J
	In Numeracy this week in 1J, we have been naming 2D shapes and have sorted them into Venn diagrams! Well done to Mubeen and Jibril for their fantastic questions based on how many sides and corners the shapes had when they were trying to guess the shape in the feely bag! In Literacy we have been reading the Large Family and have been writing instructions of how to get ready for bed like the baby elephants do in the book. We have also been learning about verbs and have been finding verbs in sets of instructions. Well done to Varni and Isa who were fantastic at finding the verbs!

	Year 2

	2D
	We have been working hard again in 2D this week! We have had so much fun in Numeracy, learning the properties of 3D shapes by building 3D models out of spaghetti and sweets, deconstructing boxes to learn about nets and exploring lines of symmetry. In Literacy we have been looking at poetry, reading, performing and writing poems within the theme of 'Starlight'. In Science we have continued our work into classifying animals and plants, writing explanations of what we have learned.

	2N
	In 2N we have worked hard to create and perform our class assembly. Everyone was wonderful and had worked really hard to create a fantastic play. Thank you to all the parents who came to see our play; we hope you enjoyed it and learnt a little bit about Victorian life in schools. In literacy we have been focusing on poetry and even performed and wrote our own poems about our magic boxes! In numeracy we have been learning all about 3d shapes. It was especially fun when we made 3D shapes out of spaghetti and jelly tots! What an exciting week 2N!

	2W
	What a fun week we have had in Year 2 this week. In literacy we have looked at poetry. We have performed lots of poems all about night time and then we looked at ‘The Magic Box’ by Kit Wright. We made our own magic boxes and put in lots of different things that we could sense. In numeracy we have looked at 3D shapes. We made them using jelly tots and spaghetti and we then wrote a 3D shape book to help the younger children! Well done 2W!
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	Year 3

	3A
	This week we have started to look at non chronological reports in Literacy. We have analysed different reports and begun to make notes to create our own.  In Numeracy we have been looking at parallel and perpendicular lines in shapes and reflective symmetry. In IPC we have started to look at volcanoes - where they can be found and how they erupt. Mr Ali also found time to show us how fast he is at running during PE.

	3C
	This week we have worked on lines on 2D shapes and the symmetry of them. In Literacy we have studied different types of reports as a link to our IPC work on the changing world we live in. We highlighted the main things that are included in all reports in preparation to writing our own. In IPC we have started work on volcanoes and we also had a science test about all our work on plants.

	3M
	This week became very excited about volcanoes! We learned how they erupt and drew labelled diagrams of them. In literacy we started to find out all about reports and what we need to include to write one ourselves. In Numeracy we have been looking at fractions of shapes. We also did a science test to find out about much we remembered about plants and how they grow. We all did very well.

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been looking at Hadrian's Wall, in IPC, and the children have been thinking about how this affected the Romans and the Picts. In Numeracy we have been looking at the properties of shape, 2D and 3D, as well as symmetry. For Literacy this week the children have begun to look at play scripts as they will be creating their very own next week! In Science we will be looking at the effect that heat can have on different foods and we will be completing our own investigation.

	4M
	This week in literacy, we have completed our modern version of Macbeth. In maths, we have learnt about different shapes, specifically the different types of triangle and have investigated measuring angles to say whether they are obtuse or acute. In Science, we have carried out our observation to look at the effect of temperature on different substances. We have also been practising for our eye for detail assembly.

	4W
	This week we have finished our work writing an adapted version of Macbeth. We have also written a letter from the point of view of a Roman soldier who has just arrived in Britain. We thought about how poor the Celts looked to the Romans. They thought the Celts were barbaric. In maths, we have learned different ways to classify shapes, using vocabulary such as regular, irregular, polygons and 3D shapes. In PE, we have made a gymnastic routine which is synchronised.

	Year 5

	5A
	This week in 5A, we had a fabulous time at Safeside learning how to stay safe in the environment.  We have also been working hard in maths by measuring angles accurately with protractors, which most of the class have achieved.  In Literacy this week, we have been looking at balanced arguments.  Everyone has been coming up with good ideas to make their balanced argument the best it can be.  Well done 5A – keep it up!

	5L
	This week in 5L children have been working hard and trying their very best. The children have been focusing on angles this week in numeracy where we have been estimating, measuring, drawing and calculating different angles. The children have worked so hard. In Literacy this week we have continued to look at balanced arguments. Children are now writing their own balanced argument based on the topic... 'Should children be allowed an afternoon break at school?'. We have some very interesting points which has created a mini debate between the class based  on their own views and opinions. Can I please ask that all children have their P.E kit in school next week beginning Monday 9th February.

	5W
	This week the second half of 5W went to Safeside and had a fantastic time. We have been impressed with both halves and how well they have represented Dorrington, especially when out in the local community. In Numeracy we have been focusing on angles and shape whilst in Literacy we have been writing balanced arguments. In IPC we have been creating our own Greek vase designs; a big well done to all for your creativity, especially Leah, Samayah and Natasha. Well done 5W; keep up the good work!

	Year 6

	We hope you have all had a good week. It has certainly been a busy one in Year 6. We have continued to practise our mental arithmetic skills as well as exploring how to calculate fractions of amounts. In Literacy, we have been creating a narrative piece from the perspective of the central protagonist in our class novel. We have incorporated description, dialogue and characterisation. Keep up the good work everyone.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 6th February 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 9th February – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm


Week Commencing Monday, 9th February – Fun & Fitness Week





Friday, 13th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 23rd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 2nd March – FILM CLUB


Week Commencing Monday, 2nd March -Book Week




















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Extreme Weather/Snow


If the school has to close due to extreme weather e.g. snow, we will inform parents via text message as soon as possible. If you DO NOT receive a text – school will be open as normal.


Thank you.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2D�
99.17%�
KS2�
5W/6T�
100%�
�
REC�
RH�
96.12%�
Year 3�
3M�
96.55%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
96.55%�
Year 4�
4A�
99.17%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
99.17%�
Year 5�
5W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
100%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RH/RJ/RW/1H/1J�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3A/5L          �
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
8 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   4A�
8 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is EMERALD Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   	1C       KS2	   5A





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  2W	           KS2   5L














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 6th February 2015





LOST PE KIT


A child in 2N has lost his PE kit.


It is in a Dorrington Academy PE bag, with his name on.


The bag contains Real Madrid shorts and T shirt, a Nike long sleeved top, shin pads and joggers.


ALL the PE kit inside is clearly labelled with his name.


If found, please return to the office.


Thank you.





SCHOOL FUND�School Fund contributions are now due -


£5 per family per term.


Thank you for your support.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. Last year we bought some lovely new equipment for Nursery!!  You can collect your vouchers from Wednesday, 28th January 2015. 


Please send vouchers to the school office.





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.









































“Together we are stronger"








